55 Dudley Court Endell Street London WC2H 9RE

Miss Angela Ryan Planning Officer (Planning Solutions Team) London Borough of Camden 5 Pancras Square London WC1

23 October 2014

Dear Miss Ryan

You will have received an objection to the Retrospective Planning Application for Turtles Nursery in Dudley Court which has been submitted by Dudley Court Tenants' Association backed by many signatures.

I wish to lodge an objection personally, on behalf of myself and my husband, Brian Thwaites as our flat is sited directly above where the new shed has been erected, under our balcony.

We had to endure the noise when it was built, we previously had to endure the noise when a back door was knocked into the nursery without permission, there has been neither consultation nor consideration for the tenants who live above the nursery.

Since the shed has been erected my nerves have been on end, my sleep patterns affected, I am very insecure and afraid about the fire and security risks to the property all while trying to cope with my husband suffering from cancer.

I sincerely hope that the Planning Application will be refused and the nursery be made to take down the shed and if a new shed is to be erected then it should be on the previous site and to the previous (smaller) size

Yours sincerely

Mrs Marion Thwaites